
Dear Room 11 Families,     
                                                                                                
This year 4th graders in Room 11 are responsible for completing 3 book projects throughout the 
year. Our first book project, Recycled Art Project w/Literature Response, will be assigned during 
the month of September. The remaining two projects have flexible timelines, and may be 
completed at any time within the remaining two trimesters that work best for your family. Students 
may choose to complete two of the following four projects: 
 

1. Bottle Doll & 5 paragraph literature response 
2. Diorama & 5 paragraph literature response 
3. Matchbook Summary  
4. Literary Elements Poster 

 
From this point forward, all scholars are required to choose a chapter book for their remaining two 
book projects and must bring in their books for approval by Mrs. M prior to beginning their 
reading. 
  
Once your child’s book selection is approved, (s)he may begin reading, and will be able to choose 
their project draft packet to complete at home. The draft packet will contain the important 
information needed to get started on the project  - including the outline for the literature response, 
a graphic organizer for your child’s writing, and a description of how to approach the creative 
component of the project. Upon completion, you may choose to edit this draft packet for your 
child, or have him/her bring the packet to Mrs. Martinez for editing.  (As a reminder, scholars are 
encouraged to read their book and work on the various parts of their project draft simultaneously. 
It is not necessary to wait until you have finished your reading to begin your project draft. Some 
details might need to be revised as your reading progresses, but that’s ok! That’s why we call it a 
draft!) 
  
Once you have completed and corrected your draft, be sure to pick up the final draft packet from 
Mrs. M to work on at home. Your 4th grader will be completing their final draft and finishing the 
project at home. There are sample final projects both printed at the end of this letter and on 
our classroom website. 
  
The following, flexible timeline is designed to help keep students on track: 
  
Ø Choose book and get approval by the 1st week of the trimester 
Ø Complete Draft Packet by mid-trimester 
Ø Have editing completed by parent or teacher (ongoing throughout the drafting process) 
Ø Due Date: the last day of each trimester. Reminders will be given in class and in ClassDojo 
updates. 
  
To help keep your child on track during this project process, please encourage 20-30 
minutes each night of working on the steps needed to complete this project on time, which 
includes independent reading and note-taking. 
  
Book Projects are intended to foster book discussions, and are designed to build independence in 
practicing reading comprehension skills and strategies. While you may definitely help your child 
with his or her project, please be sure to allow time and space for your child to work 
independently and creatively.  
  
Final book projects will always be due on the last school day of each trimester, however it is 
perfectly fine (and encouraged!) to complete and hand in the project before the due date! I hope 
you have fun and enjoy this process as a family. Happy Reading!       
  









 
	


